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If you’ve visited the “link”, the space that connects 
Kountze Commons with Kountze Memorial Lutheran 
Church, you will have seen the new mural on the west 
wall. You can’t miss it! It is a beautiful piece of artwork 
that describes our hopes and dreams for building Kountze 
Commons. Our three-word mission statement:  “Worship”  
“Grow”  “Serve” stands out, as do the symbol for the church 
and the symbol for Kountze Commons. To the right is a 
wonderful summary of what we hope takes place: Feeding 
the Hungry; Healing the Sick; Tending the Soul.

Our summer is quickly coming to an end. As I write this, 
the heat outdoors is unbearable. We’ve had a much-needed 
break from the normal busy-ness of this place, but things 
will quickly pick up steam as the Fall schedule begins in 
earnest. Yet every Monday and every Thursday (with the 
exception of Memorial Day and July 4th) disciples of Jesus 
Christ have been distributing food to the hungry at our 
Food Pantry and healing the sick at the Weber Healing Gift 
Free Clinic. In the process, we to tend the soul. For some 
of our guests, simply being helped is uplifting; for others, 
being recognized as a human being by someone else is 
enough to carry them through the day and give them hope. 

People see that we care about them. We care about them 
because both we and they are God’s children.

And in the “old” building, things happened all summer 
as well. We worshiped every Wednesday, Saturday and 
Sunday. We baptized; we received the Lord’s Supper; we 
celebrated marriages; we buried those who have died. 
LYSO and Day Camp, VBS, Bible study, fellowship times, 
meals … in some ways, we were as busy as we are during 
the school year. We afϐirm that God is faithful to us day in 
and day out, whatever the season. God doesn’t take a break 
from caring for us. I hope that afϐirmation will enlighten all 
of us and remind us to be faithful in worship.

Soon the Fall schedule is upon us. It will be our 161st 
year of ministering to the people of Omaha. We gather for 
worship each week as disciples of Jesus Christ and my hope 
is that the parking lot will be our most visible witness to 
who we are and what we are about. You are invited to be a 
part of this!

Pastor Olaf Roynesdal
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Worship Times
Holy Communion is offered weekly at all three weekend liturgies which use 

resources from Evangelical Lutheran Worship:
Saturdays at 5:00 PM; Sundays at 9:00 and 11:00 AM:  
The 9:00 AM liturgy is broadcast on Cox Cable Channel 13 and is also live-

streamed on our website (www.kmlchurch.org). The Sunday bulletin is also 
available on our website.

Nursery care is provided on Sunday mornings.
A brief, spoken Eucharist is offered on Wednesdays from 12:15 - 12:45 PM 

in the Rotunda.

Sound Board & TV Ministry
Volunteers Needed

Volunteers are needed to assist 
with sound at the

11:00 AM worship service as 
well as special services

throughout the year. Training 
is provided and experience is not 
necessary. If you are interested, 
please contact Mike or Julie 
Bratcher in the TV studio (on the 
north side of the Youth Center) or call the church ofϐice at 
402-341-7761.

Worship with us on TV 
or via Internet Livestream

Our 9:00 AM worship 
service is broadcast 
live on television 
every Sunday on Cox 
Channel 13. You can 
now also livestream 
the service right from 
your computer on our 

church website. Go to www.kmlchurch.org and click on 
the Livestreaming link on the Worship Tab. We encourage 
you to worship with us via television or Internet as you 
are able.
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WORSHIP WORSHIP with us...with us...

In this issue...

• New Member Class
• Farewell to the Klinker family
• Volunteer Opportunities
• Blessing of Backpacks
• Sunday School Registration & 

Rally Day
• Sunday School Volunteers Needed
• Joyful Sounds Children's Choir
• Yesterday's Youth (Aug & Sept)
• Men's Luncheon
• History from the Archives
• KMLC Picnic

Photo by Jake Madison

Altar Flowers and Eternal Candle
 Altar Flowers are provided by Janousek Florist and cost 

$20 a bouquet. The Eternal Candle is $7.50.
You can help us beautify the altar at Kountze by 

donating altar ϐlowers or the eternal candle. Donating altar 
ϐlowers is a simple and meaningful way to honor a loved 
one who has passed away, celebrate a special anniversary 
or milestone, or can be given in thanksgiving for friends or 
family. Their names will appear in the church bulletin on 
the weekend you select.

The Altar Flower and Eternal Candle sign-up is located 
in the Narthex, just before you enter the Sanctuary.

Church Broadcasts
You can sponsor a broadcast in memory of loved ones, in honor of 

someone’s birthday or anniversary, etc. The cost of sponsoring one broadcast is 
currently $175.
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GROW GROW with us...with us...

Join us Sunday Mornings in the Fellowship Hall
10:10 - 10:50 AM

August 4: No Forum - Farewell to the Klinker 
Family

August 11:  RISE with Jeremy Bouman
August 18:  Rally Sunday
August 25:  Congregational Meeting 
September 1:  No Forum (Labor Day)

Pastoral Acts 
(May 16 – July 15)

Baptisms:
Denise Lewis, July 14, 2019

 
Funerals:

Wayne E. Simmonds, June 21, 2019
Margaret “Peggy” Johnson, June 25, 2019

New Member Class
Sundays, September 29 &October 6
12:15 - 2:00 PM

If you are interested in joining 
our congregation or would just like 
more information about Kountze 
Memorial, we encourage you to join 
us. Please plan to attend both sessions. 
Lunch will be served and childcare is 

provided.
You may indicate your attendance plans on your 

attendance card or call the church ofϐice. Let us know if 
you will need childcare when you register.

The Klinker Family is Moving to Genoa! 

On Sunday, August 4, come say "Farewell and 
Godspeed" to the Klinker Family. As part of the next stage 
in his process toward ordination, Adam Klinker is being 
assigned by the synod to Augustana Lutheran Church in 
Genoa, Nebraska. He will be authorized to preach and 
preside in that community from one to three years as 
part of his contextual education while he also continues 
seminary course work. Adam, JoDee, William, Henry, and 
MaryJo will be moving into the parsonage in early August. 
We will send them forth with our blessing and continue to 
pray for them in the journey ahead. Adam's assignment in 
Genoa is something of a "homecoming," as his grandfather 
was the town doctor there. You may also know that The 
Rev. Tom Holcomb served at Augustana in Genoa for many 
years.

Habitat Omaha’s Rock the Block
Saturday, Aug. 17, 2019 | 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM

Miller Park Neighborhood

We’ll kick things off at 8:00 AM with a light breakfast. 
Stick around for lunch and live music after the work 
wraps up!

Help Rock the Block!
Volunteer to help Habitat for Humanity of Omaha 

transform the face of a block in just one day through our 
Rock the Block project.

Types of Projects
• Event set up and cleanup
• Painting
• Minor exterior home repairs
• Brush removal...and more! 

To take part in Rock the Block, contact: Jared 
Moehring, Volunteer Services Coordinator  jmoehring@
habitatomaha.org  402-884-7786
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SERVE SERVE with us...with us...
Kountze Food Pantry

The Kountze 
Food Pantry is 
serving over 400 
people per week; 
many of whom 
are children.  
We expect this 
number to increase 
dramatically in the coming months 
with the schools dismissing for 
the summer, and the increasing 
temperature. Donations of bottled 
water and juice would be greatly 
appreciated.  We are also out of the 
extras that our guests love, such as 
coffee, instant coffee, jelly, pancake 
syrup etc., and personal hygiene 
items. There is a container in the 
Fellowship Hall for donations. 

Thank-you in advance for your 
continuing generosity!

From Lutheran Volunteer Corps
Cleaning Help Needed

Our 2018-2019 Volunteers departed on Sunday to their next adventures.  
It’s hard to believe, but a new group of Volunteers will be making their way to 
Omaha on August 13 to start their year of service with us.  These Volunteers 
will live together at Hillstrom House at 6220 N. 30th St. in Omaha.  Their 
“house” is actually a former convent and is much larger than other LVC houses 
across the country.  We’ll only have four Volunteers this year so they will have 
plenty of space, but we’ve still got to do the same amount of work to get the 
House ready for their arrival.  We are holding our annual clean-up day at the 
House on Saturday, August 10 starting at 9:00 in the morning.  There will be 
various tasks to do ranging from cleaning in the house, some light painting, 
and pulling weeds outside of the house.  If you’re able to give us a hand you 
can contact me at http://action.lutheranvolunteercorps.org/ or Jim Spanjers at 
402-616-7909 or spanjers@cox.net.

 
Husker Football Ticket Raffle

I’d also like to announce that we’ve started our annual Huskers Football 
Tickets Rafϐle.  We’ve received a donation from Bill Davis of two club level 
tickets plus parking pass to the Huskers’ game on Saturday, August 31 at 
11:00 AM vs. South Alabama.  We are selling 100 rafϐle tickets at $20/per 
ticket so if you’d like to get in on this opportunity please send me an email 
and I’ll work with you to make the transaction.  My email is Omaha.dev@
lutheranvolunteercorps.org.  We will be doing the drawing at our Welcome 
Potluck, which you are invited to attend, for our new Volunteers at Hillstrom 
House (6220 N. 30th St.) starting at 6:00 PM.  Come meet the new Volunteers 
and see the house.

 Stay tuned for more information about a commissioning service in 
September…

Scott Glaser
http://action.lutheranvolunteercorps.org/
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Tip Top Thrift Shop Needs Volunteers
The Tip Top Thrift Shop supports the Youth 

Emergency Services program and is their largest 
fundraiser. In order to continue this support, 
community volunteers are needed. The Thrift 
shop is located at 5910 Maple Street in Benson and needs volunteer workers 
on Tuesdays, thru Saturdays. There are three and six hour shifts available. 
These shifts are 10:00 AM—1:00 PM, 1:00 PM—4:00 PM, or 10:00 AM—4:00 
PM. If you are interested in helping at the Thrift Shop, stop in and ϐill out a 
volunteer application. If you have questions, call 402-680-2842.

Thank you!
Thank you to all 

who donated the used 
eyeglasses. We collected 
almost 75 pairs. They 
will be put to good use 
for those who can't afford glasses. 
Your help with this outreach project 
is appreciated.

All the cans for 
rice have been 
picked up by 
the refugees! 
So thank you 
again everyone 
who helped buy 
them!
Nancy Meyer
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CHILDREN, YOUTH & FAMILYCHILDREN, YOUTH & FAMILY......
Look What’s Coming Up!

Blessing the Backpacks
Sunday, August 11

We are sending our 
teachers and students back 
to school with prayers and 
blessings. 

We welcome students and 
teachers of all ages to bring 
their backpacks, book bags, 
or briefcases to church on Sunday, August 11. Let’s begin 
the new school year in prayer to celebrate God’s gift of 
learning and bless those in their academic endeavors. 

In addition, we will have a school supply drive for 
schools in the community. Please bring notebooks, pens, 
pencils, rulers, glue, crayons, markers, colored pencils, 
and folders to church and place them in the bins provided. 
With a few supplies we can show the love of Jesus and 
help area youth begin the school year with conϐidence. 

Sunday School 2019/2020
Rally Sunday
August 18, 2019
9:00 AM Service

The 2019/2020 Sunday School year begins August 
18th! Join us for prayers and a procession to the Upper 
Rooms for a blessing on our new year. 

In this Sunday School year, we will be focusing on 
the Scared Stories of the Bible. A Sacred Story is one in 
which God has the primary role. Using the Godly Play 
curriculum, we will tell the stories of how people met God 
in Creation, with the patriarchs, in the Exodus, at Sinai, 

in the Temple, in the Prophets’ visions, by encountering 
Jesus, and more. 

To register for the Sunday School year, please go online 
to https://form.jotform.com/91873872615165 to get 
registered. In addition, please join our Facebook page, 
KMLC Parent Group, for the latest information on Sunday 
School events. You can also ϐind a link to the registration 
there. 

Please contact Kristin Boe at kristin@kmlchurch.org 
with any questions. 

Sunday School Volunteers Needed!
As the Director of Children’s Ministries, I deeply 

appreciate all who have considered how to help 
the children of Kountze, whether through teaching, 
organizing events, or offering to volunteer with our 
Sunday school classes. The children of Kountze are a 
valuable part of our congregation; they are the future.

The children of Kountze are in need of your leadership, 
enthusiasm, and time. We are looking for volunteers in 
the pre-school room on the 2nd, 3rd, and 5th Sundays of 
the month, between 9:00 and 10:50.

Sunday School leaders are also needed. We are looking 
for a commitment of one Sunday each month for the 
school year. The lessons are scripted and all the materials 
are provided ahead of time. Sunday School is from 10:10 
to 10:50. 

Thank you for considering giving your time to the 
children of Kountze. No matter what your experience or 
expertise, we have a spot for you! To join our program, 
please contact Kristin Boe at kristin@kmlchurch.org.

Join Us in Song and Fun!
The Joyful Sounds Children’s Choir will gear back up for our new season 

of singing, on Sunday, August 18, at 9 – 9:30 AM in the Joyful Sounds 
Studio on the 2nd ϐloor of the Sunday School wing.  Calling all children, 
kindergarten through sixth grade, who love to sing and praise God, to 
please join us! 

Since our beginning in February 2018 we have grown from 7 children 
to 16 (when all are present). Our choir sings once (and sometimes twice) a 
month at both worship services. We learn the Christmas program music to 

help anchor the Sunday School children’s singing, beginning in October. 
Mark your calendars now: our Christmas Program will be at the 9 AM worship service, Sunday, December 15, 2019. 

The dress rehearsal is the Saturday before, December 14, 2019, at 9 AM.
Questions? Contact Donna Moessner, Director of Children’s Music, donna@kmlchurch.org.
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NEWS NEWS & Notes...& Notes...

May 21, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM with prayer 
and devotions by Steve Urlaub. The agenda for the meeting 
was accepted. Minutes of the April meeting were reviewed 
and accepted.The Treasurer’s Report was unanimously 
accepted. Staff reports were reviewed and accepted.

Pastors’ convention in Napa was extremely productive. 
New member meetings slated for June 2 and June 9. We 
have about 20 people signed up for the class.

A meeting to coordinate LYSO is coming, along with 
more information on the KMLC Day Camp.

June 23 will be the annual Neighborhood Gathering and 
special jazz service.

A Finance meeting to develop a three-year plan for 
the Healing Gift Free Clinic will be taking place. Anyone 
interested is invited to participate. The Lundeen gift will be 
moved into an investment account, voted unanimously.

Property Work continues and is going well. False 
beam replacement should be completed this summer. 
Our neighbors to the east are interested in leasing some 
parking from us. Vote was unanimous that we are not 
interested at this time, but we will keep communication 
open.

Global Mission is looking for interested parties to be 
part of a trip to Tanzania.

An ad appeared in World-Herald for Easter services. 
Friends and Family luncheon went well. We will 

possibly have a blood drive this summer.
May 30 Kountze will host our ecumenical Ascension Day 

service with Trinity Episcopal at 7:00 PM.
Presentation for graduating seniors will take place on 

June 2 and disbursements to scholarship awardees has 
been made.

Endowment Board made gifts to Lutheran Service Corps 
and Table Grace Café.

deFreese Manor has ten more kitchen refurbishments 
scheduled to be completed by the end of the year.

The Healing Gift Free Clinic has formalized their 
agreement with the family to rename the Healing Gift Free 
Clinic as the Del and LuAnn Weber Healing Gift Free Clinic. 
Fundraising for the clinic goes well. Planning a September 
event for fundraising.

KETV, LLC Management Board continues fundraising for 
debt retirement.

It was agreed to wait until after the August election of 

new council members before proceeding with a Council 
retreat. Conversations are taking place on a date, time, and 
venue. A three-person select committee was appointed 
and unanimously received, consisting of Mike Jensen, Ann 
Miller, and Robin Perkins.

Working on solutions with the Mission Investment 
Fund and other potential donors regarding the Kountze 
Commons debt.

The Council nominating committee is starting the 
process for ϐinding nominees for council. 

There being no further business to come before the 
Council, the Council unanimously voted to adjourn at 7:55 
PM with the Lord’s Prayer.

The next regular KMLC Council meeting is June 18, 
2019, at 6:00 PM.


The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM with prayer 

and devotions by Mike Jensen. The agenda for the meeting 
was accepted. Minutes of the May meeting were reviewed 
and accepted.

Treasurer Rick Kolkman presented the Treasurer’s 
Report which was unanimously accepted.

Steve Jacobson will resign as church treasurer, effective 
June 30. Noni Cambridge will start soon.

Rick Kolkman advises now is the time to start thinking 
about a strategic ϐinancial plan and roadmap for the 
church. He would like to see a plan in place by Jan. 1, 2020. 

LYSO was great success with about 37 children 
participating. Daycamp also going well. About 22 campers.

Congregational Life reports Neighborhood Gathering 
ready to roll.

Media/Technology reports new headsets sound great 
on TV.

Property Committee reports Ronco has been paid ϐirst 
installment on work. Lead glass repair is underway. grass 
and weed issues are being tended to. 

Global Mission is looking for interested parties to be 
part of a trip to Tanzania.

Outreach reports ten new members were accepted in 
latest new member class.

Call Committee has met and is in a holding pattern for 
the moment.

Future Council Retreat will take place next spring, 
possibly at Camp Carol Joy Holling. Pastor Hall will advise 
on a speaker.

There being no further business to come before the 
Council, the Council unanimously voted to adjourn, with 
the Lord’s Prayer.

The next regular KMLC Council meeting is July 16, 2019 
at 6:00 PM.
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Kountze Commons Mortgage Update
Loan Balance, 5/1/19 ................................................................................$3,175,393.79
Principal Payment 6/4/2019 ....................................................................... $18,202.47
Principal Payment 7/4/2019 ..........................................................................17,939.44
Balance, 8/1/19 ............................................................................................$3,139,251.88

Finances: May & June 2019
 May June Year-to-Date

Total General Fund
Income:  $ 86,612 $ 62,001 $ 539,669
Expenses:
 NE Synod Mission Support $ 5,000 $ 2,500 $ 15,000
 Christian Education:  $ 381 $ 1,948 $ 4,303
 Facility Costs:  $ 8,007 $ 8,344 $ 106,085
 Staff Compensation:  $ 48,936 $ 42,910 $ 287,001
 Worship & Music:  $ 2,151 $ 4,493 $ 18,300
 Youth:  $ 0 $ 0 $ 692
 Outreach:  $ 1525 $ 464 $ 9816
 Parish Life:  $ 2971 $ 3,000 $ 16,293
 Ofϐice & Administration: $ 4,057 $ 7,181 $ 29,696
   ========  ======== =========
 Total Expenses: $ 73,028 $ 70,840 $ 487,186

THANK YOU for your generosity. Please be faithful in your ϐinancial support 
of our ministry!

Food Pantry Report
(1/1/19 - 6/30/19)

Balance, 1/1/19 $  29,761

Income:
Donations: $ 9,047
Memorials $ 3,370

  =======
 $ 12,522

Expenses:
  Aldi $ 16,669
  Dollar Tree $ 389
  Food Bank $ 12,015
  Other $ 770 
  ======= 
 $ 29,843

Balance, 6/30/19 $ 12,440

The Food Pantry relies on your 
ϐinancial donations! Please be alert 
to the weekly needs of this important 
ministry!

LYSO 2019
LYSO was held June 10 - 14. A great time was had by all! Thank 

you to all of our fantastic volunteers! We couldn't have done it 
without you.



8  Kountze Memorial Lutheran Church Good News August, 2019

Kountze History from the

158 YEARS AGO - 1861
The Daily Nebraskan Newspaper - The corner stone of the Lutheran Church 

was laid on Sunday, August 4, 1861. Rev. H. W. Kuhns, pastor of the church 
ofϐiciated at an interesting ceremonies. The Church stands upon the corner 
of 12th and Douglas Streets and the building will be an ornament to our city 
when completed. The temperature on that day was the hottest we have had this 
summer, and stood at 105 degrees in the shade.

100 YEARS AGO - 1919
After World War I, the Sanctuary of Kountze Church was refurbished at a 

cost of $12,000, which included a new organ. The organ replaced the one that 
had been used since 1885. In 1904, it was the intention to purchase an organ 
for the new church building at 26th and Farnam, but after escalating costs, 
it was decided to use the old organ. When the new organ was installed the 
Council organized an Organ Recital, featuring Mr. Clarence Eddy, "America's 
Greatest Pipe Organist."

50 YEARS AGO - 1969
Under Pastor Paul deFreese's leadership, Fellowship Hall, the Sunday 

School, and Kitchen were enlarged at a ϐinal cost of $597,228.

25 YEARS AGO -1994
"Habitat for Humanity Blitz," Pastor Johnson is coordinating a cluster of 

congregations to build one habitat house. Our Goal is to supply workers and to 
raise $5,000. Members of this congregation are asked to give their money, their 
time and their skills to build this house for a family in need. To help raise funds, 
Kountze Kouples will hold a Garage Sale in the church parking lot and we will 
hold a Dessert Auction in Fellowship Hall, all proceeds to Habitat.

You’re Invited!
We’re having a picnic and we hope you’ll be there

Sunday September 22
12:00 to 3:00 PM

To be held in the KMLC green space

There will be fried chicken, ice cream, 
and drinks provided.

Watch for more information coming in September!

Neighborhood Gathering 
2019



August, 2019 Kountze Memorial Lutheran Church Good News 9

If You are Hospitalized...

If you or someone you know is ill, 
hospitalized, or would like a pastoral 
visit, please be sure to let the church 
ofϐice know, at 402-341-7761 or 
e-mail info@kmlchurch. org. The
pastors, eucharistic ministers, or
altar guild (ϐlower deliveries) would
be more than happy to call on you at
any time. Thank you.

Help Deliver Altar Flowers 
to the Sick & Homebound

After the 11:00 
AM service on 
Sundays, donated 
altar ϐlower 
bouquets are taken 
to hospitalized 
members, nursing 
homes or care 
centers. This is a great way to 
brighten someone’s day and to grow 
friendships! Typically, the time 
commitment is only three Sundays a 
year.

Contact the church ofϐice at 402- 
341-7761 or via email at info@
kmlchurch.org if you are interested
in volunteering.

Blood Pressure Checks
Saturday, August 3
4:30-5:00 PM
Bride’s Room near Sanctuary

Sunday, August 18
10:00-11:00 AM
Fellowship Lounge

Trained volunteers 
provide blood pressure 
checks free of charge on 
the 1st Saturday and 3rd 
Sunday of each month.

Yesterday’s Youth
Tuesday, August 6,12:00 PM
$4.00 for Lunch
All ages are welcome!

Please join us for a delightful musical program featuring 
the very talented Kountze member, Nicole Campbell. A 
delicious lunch will be served. All ages welcome. This is 
certain to be a lovely afternoon! Please RSVP to the church ofϐice no later than 
Friday, August 2. If you have any questions, please call Sheri Tipton (402-415-
6033). We're looking forward to seeing everyone there!

Yesterday's Youth in September - Save the Date!
Thursday, September 12* (time TBD)

All ages welcome. Please join us for a spectacular opportunity! We will be 
going to Camp Carol Joy Holling for fun and relaxation. We will travel by bus /
(car if needed). Our day will include: 

•Bus tour of the beautiful campus,
•Buffet lunch at the lovely Swanson Center (cost $10.50),
•A fun craft with the camp counselors,
•Fishing and swimming, and
•Fellowship, relaxing, and observing the beauty of the scenic lake and

surrounding area. We will depart from camp at 4:00 PM. Your non-refundable 
payment for lunch is due at the time of sign-up. You won’t want to miss out 
on this memorable experience. Sign-up deadline is Friday, August 16 – no 
exceptions! *Please note date change for Yesterday’s Youth.

Kountze Women of the ELCA (W-ELCA)
• The WELCA Board will not meet in August
• August Offerings: School Kits and Health Kits
• Lutheran Women of Omaha luncheon will be at Shepherd

of the Hills Lutheran Church
If you have questions: contact Linda Johnson (h) 402-734-

0886 (c) 402-699-4473.

KMLC Men’s Luncheon
Thursday, August 15, 11:30 AM (Please RSVP by August 13)
At Kountze Memorial

The Kountze men’s luncheon is held the third Thursday of every month at 
11:30 AM. Suggested donation is $10.00. Please RSVP to the church ofϐice by 
Tuesday, August 13.

Book Group
Sundays, August 11 12:00 PM
Death by Water by Kerry Greenwood

This is a Phryne Fisher novel. Phryne is a passenger on the SS 
Hinemoa traveling to New Zealand. A succession of jewelry thefts 
from ϐist class passengers has been happening. She is intrigued 
by the challenge of ϐinding out who is in charge of these thefts. 
This is a luxurious ship with romances, attempted murder, jealous 
husbands and blackmail. Join us in a discussion of this book at 
noon on August 11.
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Day Camp 2019

August 1 ThursdayAugust 1 Thursday
4:00 PM Healing Gift Free Clinic

August 3 SaturdayAugust 3 Saturday
Homebound Communion
4:30 PM Blood Pressure Checks
5:00 PM Worship

August 4 SundayAugust 4 Sunday
Homebound Communion
8:00 AM - 11:00 AM Breakfast
9:00 AM & 11 AM Worship
9:00 AM Nursery (0-2 yrs)
10:10 AM Adult Forum
Homebound Communion

August 5 MondayAugust 5 Monday
10:00 AM Pantry

August 6 TuesdayAugust 6 Tuesday
9:00 AM Staff Meeting
12:00 PM Yesterday's Youth

August 7 WednesdayAugust 7 Wednesday
12:15 PM Worship

August 8 ThursdayAugust 8 Thursday
11:30 AM Property Committee
4:00 PM Healing Gift Free Clinic

August 10 SaturdayAugust 10 Saturday
5:00 PM Worship

August 11 SundayAugust 11 Sunday
Blessing of Backpacks
8:00 AM - 11:00 AM Breakfast
9:00 AM & 11 AM Worship
9:00 AM Nursery (0-2 yrs)
10:10 AM Adult Forum
12:00 PM Book Group

August 12 MondayAugust 12 Monday
10:00 AM Pantry

August 13 TuesdayAugust 13 Tuesday
9:00 AM Staff Meeting
11:00 AM Devotions @ deFreese 

Manor
August 14 WednesdayAugust 14 Wednesday

9:00 AM Sewing Group
12:15 PM Worship

August 15 ThursdayAugust 15 Thursday
Good News Deadline
Council Reports Due
11:30 AM Men's Luncheon
4:00 PM Healing Gift Free Clinic
7:00 PM Circle 5

August 17 SaturdayAugust 17 Saturday
9:30 AM Women's Prayer Group
5:00 PM Worship

August 18 SundayAugust 18 Sunday
8:00 AM - 11:00 AM Breakfast
9:00 AM & 11 AM Worship
9:00 AM Nursery (0-2 yrs)
10:00 AM Blood Pressure Checks
10:10 AM Adult Forum
10:10 AM Rally Day/1st Day of Sunday 

School (2yr-8th gr)
10:10 AM Youth Forum (gr 9-12)
10:30 AM Execuive Committee

August 19 MondayAugust 19 Monday
10:00 AM Pantry
6:00 PM Clinic Board

August 20 TuesdayAugust 20 Tuesday
9:00 AM Staff Meeting
1:00 PM Prayer Shawl Group
6:00 PM Cogregational Council

August 21 WednesdayAugust 21 Wednesday
12:15 PM Worship

August 22 ThursdayAugust 22 Thursday
1:30 PM Circle 4
4:00 PM Healing Gift Free Clinic
6:00 PM Worship & Music

August 24 SaturdayAugust 24 Saturday
5:00 PM Worship

August 25 SundayAugust 25 Sunday
8:00 AM - 11:00 AM Breakfast
9:00 AM & 11 AM Worship
9:00 AM Nursery (0-2 yrs)
10:10 AM Congregational Meeting
10:10 AM Sunday School (2yr-8th gr)
10:10 AM Youth Forum (gr 9-12)
12:00 PM Stephen Ministry

August 26 MondayAugust 26 Monday
10:00 AM Pantry

August 27 TuesdayAugust 27 Tuesday
9:00 AM Staff Meeting
7:00 PM Circle 3

August 28 WednesdayAugust 28 Wednesday
12:15 PM Worship

August 29 ThursdayAugust 29 Thursday
4:00 PM Healing Gift Free Clinic

August 31 SaturdayAugust 31 Saturday
9:30 AM Women's Prayer Group 

Breakfast (offsite)
5:00 PM Worship

Calendar...Calendar...
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1. Joseph Councill
2. Kimberly Brunk, James Hansen, Scott 

Henneman, Susan Hinrichs, Ruth 
Pera, Diane Nickeson-Ray

3. Michele Bang, Lillian O'Kane
4. Donna Nimerichter, Shawn Peterson, 

Zachary Phillips, Terri Rohmeyer
5. Carrie Albers, Jason Brunk, Linda 

Comfort, Janice Gleason, Gary Moller, 
Laci Mulick, Carolyn Nippert, Peggy 
Ricks

6. Ellen Day, Candace Edris, Laura Klein
7. Debbie Bogue, Robert Grinnell, Sara Harvey, Joan 

Nelson, Kay Wise
8. Stanley Bladt, Betty Callies, Beverly Falk, Sonya 

Hamaker, Jared Jensen, Tarna Kidder, Ron Muchmore, 
Nancy Tunzer

9. Jared Clanton, Martha Eckmann, Emily Hagge, Sally 
Linquist, David Nelson

10. John Askew, Jinette Cswercko, Deborah Hinrichs, 
Jessica Holland, JoDee Horacek, Bobbie Powell, 
Darlene Tuite, Maria Watts, Franklin Yates

11. Riley Heimes, Molly Hosch-Hill, Noelle Phelps, Dale 
Spier, Amy Studts

12. Susan Darr, Diane Powell, Wiliam McKeeman
13. Vonn Milks, Kimberly Nelson, Victoria Soukup
14. Jennifer Bunge, Gretchen Engelkamp, Rachel Thokala, 

Sheri Tipton, William Tunzer, Pr. Olaf Roynesdal

15. Emily Kirkvold
16. Jill Bruckner, George Hansen
17. Charles Darr, Paul Morrow, Angelia Reimers, Jillian 

Setterburg, Jody Stier
18. Sherri Hannon, Kyle Nelson, Richard Nelson
19. Ainsley Christensen, Jessica Fajen, Brian Hadϐield, 

Tara Whitley
20. Kenneth Cooper, Mark Hansen, Douglas Holoubek, 

Gordon Jensen, Emma Maaske, Linda Nord, 
Rosemarie Smith, Sheila Valquier

21. William Christensen, Melinda Kant, Steve Kirkvold, 
Lex Lotz

22. Lindsay Sadlemyer, Traci Stephens
23. Marjean Gillaspie, Steven Hansen, Clara Kidder, Ann 

Miller
24. Brenda Kocourek, Dudley Syre
25. Kelly Hinrichs, Anthony Bonacci
26. Stephanie Christensen, Margaret Grabow, Elliott 

Jacobson, Loren Johnsen, Chris Link, Susan Toelle
27. Laura Gardner
28. Katherine Allyn, James Anderson, Maisy Fletcher, 

Gloria Ruesch
29. Lydia Baum, Taylor Dixon, Janice Falk, Diane Jones, 

Jodi Winther
30. Larry Allison, Helen Taylor
31. Colleen Lenners, William Poulsen, Ken Wise

Creighton Campus Ministry Update
The Ofϐice of Campus Ministry at Creighton University will soon announce a 

position for a part-time campus minister for Protestant ministry. The University has 
seen the value and the need to provide a communal and liturgical space on campus 
for mainline Protestant students. This means that Protestant campus ministry at 
Creighton will be further integrated in the structures, resources, and events on 
campus. Pr. Hall will serve in an advisory capacity as this person is hired and, perhaps, 
continue to serve on an advisory board for what may develop.

Thank you for your support over the years as we built this ministry and we ask for 
your continued prayers as this ministry takes the next steps in its development.

Lutheran Campus Ministry Network
"If you know of someone attending college this fall please go to this link to ϐind 

out if there is a Lutheran Campus Ministry outreach at their campus. If there is, 
please refer the student's name to us so we can reach out and invite them into our 
community (www.luminelca.org). If you have students attending any colleges or universities in the Omaha metro 
area, please contact Pastor Jim Holthus at lootrn@hotmail.com or text him at 218-760-2028. Thank you for helping us 
minister to your young adults!"
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